
 
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 

 
Notice is hereby given that the Skagit County Hearing Examiner will hold a public hearing on 
Wednesday, September 14, 2011 in the Board of County Commissioners Hearing Room, 1800 
Continental Place, Mount Vernon, Washington, at the hour of 9:00 a.m. or soon thereafter, for 
the purpose of determining whether the Hearing Examiner should approve, uphold or deny the 
following:  
 

A. Shoreline Substantial Development/Conditional Use Permit PL11-0087 submitted by 
the Washington State Department of Natural Resources. The Washington State 
Department of Natural Resources proposes to continue the use of the subject site as a Puget 
Sound dredged material disposal site. The site has been used for disposal of uncontaminated 
dredging spoils from regional dredging projects since 1990. This shoreline application 
requests continued operation of the disposal site. The proposed disposal area is located 
approximately one mile south of Cypress Island and 1.5 miles west of Shannon Point. 
Latitude 48 degrees 30.87 minutes north, Longitude 122 degrees 43.56 minutes west, Skagit 
County, Washington. Staff Contact:  John Cooper, Senior Planner. 

 
 
Your views for or against the requests are invited either by attendance, representation or letter.  
Comments and/or facsimiles must be received by this office no later than 4:30 p.m. Tuesday, 
September 13, 2011 or be presented at the public hearing.  Email correspondence will not be 
accepted however comments may be submitted with the PDS website under the current legal notices 
tab.  
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